First Selectman's Report

6/13/18

Fire Department OSHA Citations Update- There has been no response from the Fire Department on the status of the OSHA violations.

After the tornados that swept through Connecticut, the Town of New Fairfield reached out to Morris for help. The First Selectman delivered 100 cases of water and a generator to the New Fairfield.

Memorial Day- The Memorial Day Parade and Ceremonies were a huge success thanks to our Parade Committee and everyone that came out to participate. We are looking to make it bigger and better next year.

2018-2019 Budget- Passed 294-144

Town Hall Projects- The ceiling grid has been installed in the Community Room. The lighting installation is almost complete. Alarm system work should begin in the next two weeks. The hallway leading from the Community Room to the elevator will be done next.

Highway Department- Sweeping and patching in progress prior to chip sealing. Chip sealing is expected to begin next week and include the following roads: Eldridge, Benton, Platt Farm, North Terrel Farm, Caverly Hill, Curtiss Hill, Coe, Munger Ln, and possibly Palmer and Little Roads.

Attended and participated in meetings with the following committees:

Planning and Zoning Commission

Wetlands Commission

Ordinance Committee

Security Meeting at Region 6 with the school administration, security, and fellow First Selectmen.

Meeting with CIRMA Insurance Underwriter

Board of Finance

Met with the Assessor, Building Official, Zoning Enforcement Officer, Torrington Area Health, Tax Collector, Town Clerk, Treasurer, Fiscal Clerk, Activities Director and Highway Department.

Had 18 in office contacts and 33 phone contacts with members of the public.